## **Carolyn Purdy**

Subject: Lake Pillsbury Alliance

From: Brittany Galvan [mailto:brittany@pezziking.com]

Sent: Monday, June 24, 2019 12:33 PM

To: Eddie Crandell < Eddie. Crandell@lakecountyca.gov>; Carolyn Purdy < Carolyn. Purdy@lakecountyca.gov>

Subject: FW: Lake Pillsbury Alliance

Good Afternoon Eddie and Carolyn-

I am a property owner at the Lake Pillsbury Ranch, and understand there is to be a meeting tomorrow morning to discuss further developments with the Potter Valley Project. The intent of this email is simply to impress upon you how much the lake means to me, my family and the friends that have shared memories there over the years. I have a picture of myself, a month old, at one of the Pogey Point campsites my uncle has possessed for the last 40+ years. My grandparents on the opposite side of the family purchased their cabin at the Ranch in the mid-90's, and now my husband and I own our own there. I have three small children, and it would be heart-breaking for us not to be able to extend the same Pillsbury experience to them that was gifted to me.

There are many full-time residents who rely on the seasonal traffic the lake brings. Some of these families there for generations, would be forced to leave, should their livelihood be compromised. The Lake as a resource is a critical component to rancher and wildlife survival in the basin as well as Potter Valley.

While I am unable to attend the meeting tomorrow, it is my utmost desire to communicate the fact that my family and I support Lake County in protecting Lake Pillsbury.

Thank you for your consideration and best wishes on a balanced view tomorrow-

## **Brittany Galvan**

Hospitality/Admin. Coordinator Pezzi King Vineyards 707-473-4310 office brittany@pezziking.com www.pezziking.com